
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

April 30, 1990 


Regular meeting of the waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

~ PRESENT: Chrn. Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott, John C. Monteith. 

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 

DWAYNE MORIN: The Board signed the contract for Nor-East Trick Stars 
for Old Horne Days. The state is unable to get a clear title on the 
property that they bought on the Ossipee River and will be going 
through the eminent domain process and the Town has to sign off any 
rights it may have. The Board signed the order for eminent domain. 
Also discussed the rider for the insurance for the library when they 
have exhibits on display. Board voted to add the rider to the 
insurance. The Board reviewed and approved the letter that Karen 
Lovell wrote concerning the Town selling the Lake Arrowhead lots. 
Dwayne also reported to the Board that Charlie Brown from Sebago 
Technics met with him and the lines at the Lions Field are off on two 
sides. Estimates at finishing the survey at $200.00 and $400.00 to 
set the monuments. 

C & K APARTMENTS: Dwayne reported to the Board that the Planning 
Board voted to asess the fine ad discussed, $1,000. A letter was sent 
out today. Sel. Abbott suggests having a meeting with them after June 
1st. Chrn. Fay has concerns about going against the Planning Board 
vote. The work needs to get done. The Board agrees to wait to meet 
after June 1st, and if the work is done at that time, then will 
negotiate the fine. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

IDA MALLORY: Ida runs the Pine Tree Animal Shelter and the Board 
asked her in to discuss what to do with the dogs that the animal 
control officers are bringing to her shelter. She told the Board that 
she can give distemper shots but she can1t give rabies shots. She 
does have concerns over if a dog is brought in on Friday and with the 
Town Offices closed on Saturdays, people will not pay the extra for 
the two days. Sel. Abbott suggested the dog officer getting the name 
and address and when the people pick up their dog at the shelter they 
have one week to get them licensed. Ida agrees with that suggestion 
and she will give the people a paper saying they have only one week to 
get the animal licensed. She will also let the Town know when someone 
adopts an aniaml. Ida told the Board that she is willing to send a 
postcard to the Town when someone picks up an dog and have the breed, 
name, address, & telephone number on the card so the dog officer can 
check up on them. Ida also suggested to the Board about paying per 
capita, she is not sure of what it would cost but she will figure it 
up and get back to the Board as soon as possible. The new Dog 
Ordinance that was drafted by Karen Lovell will have to go before the 
Townspeople for approval. According to the laws, violators will have 
to go to district court. 

CLARKS BRIDGE ROAD: Doug Foglio, Sr. and Doug Foglio, Jr. was in to 
sign the contract for Foglio, Inc. to do the work on the Clarks Bridge 
Road as per the bid. 
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STEVE EVERETT: The Board suggest holding off putting on the June 
warrant to purchase Clayton Hurlburts property on Ossipee Mountain. 
Steve told the Board that he will send Mr. Hurlburt a letter telling 
him that the Town is going to hold off for right now purchasing his 
property. The Board voted and approved Steve to get a plan drawn up 
and recorded concerning Evelyn Thompsons property that she is willing 
to gift to the Town. 

The Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll 

approved: 
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